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WAIDA PRESIDENT’S REPORT – 2024 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Dear Members.

It has been a busy year both on and off the water and I would like to thank the membership base of WAIDA for their participation and support. 

In my second year as President and I am pleased to report new initiatives in addition to a successful sailing year with our dragon fleet and welcome the addition of new members. Highlights and initiatives include:

· Implementation of the 10 year Strategic Plan in June 2023 after taking on feedback from dragon owners and their crews. 
· Focus has been with on and off the water training, informative evening talks totalling 7 from prominent dragon sailors & sail makers, short course events, building up participation in mid-week sailing and closer interaction with AIDCL.

· Presidents bi monthly fleet news update on activities undertaken, planned and summary of WAIDA Committee Meetings to keep you informed.

· Continuation of the Pre Season Ladies Helm Regatta for the Saracen Trophy and Social Event with a record 10 entries.

· The Australasian Championship Prince Philip Cup Perth January 2025. As chair of the subcommittee I can report we are on track with a government grant to RFBYC of $24.8k for the event, Invitations issued to IDA, AIDCL  & State Associations, MW water space secured, the NoR about to be issued, a 7 day sailing & partners program with 3 main social & presentations functions planned, sponsorship being sourced for one main and 7 day sponsors, yachts available to charter being selected and anticipating up to 30+ entries.

· A very successful State Championship held in February with 17 entrants concluding with a presentation social. Congratulations to all participants & the volunteers involved.

· Thankyou for your responses to my survey on the States. These are being worked through with the Committee over winter. In 2025 the event is scheduled for mid March.

· The summer season saw on average of 11 yachts participating on Saturday sailing with slightly more pre Christmas. 
· Three on water training short windward leeward sessions were held with Saturday Windward – Leeward races, one handicap race and the season concluding with a teams race for the Annie & Peter Hay Memorial Trophy.

· Winter Evening talks on Dragon Sailing were well attended and enjoyed by all. These included excellent presentations by Peter Gilmour, John Cassidy & Sam Gilmour. John Standley provided a very informative and entertaining session on Rules & Protests 
· Successful strides have been achieved with AIDCL having succeeded with Rob Campbell as the new President in February and initiatives being developed that complement our strategic plan which include:

· Asia Pacific Rim Regatta which we agreed in principle to host in September or October 2025, and Round Robin State Association Team Weekend Regattas.

In concluding, a big thank you to all the Committee, Sandy Anderson (Fleet Captain), Susan Parker, John Anderson (Treasurer), Gerry McGann (Secretary), Ray Chatfield, Ian Malley (Technical), Kevin Palassis and Willy Packer for their hard work and support throughout the year and also retiring Committee Members Robyn Johnston and Jack Lynn for their valuable contributions.
I look forward to developing these initiatives, building on the Strategic Plan pillars and delivering a successful Perth 2025 January Australasian Championship PPC during a third term with you all.

David Meager - President WAIDA,  dated 5th  May 2024

